Parent Council Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 7th May 2024 6.30pm- The Swan Inn at Wybunbury 

Apologies: Emily Jarratt, , Deb Davies, Anna Bates, Sarah Hardy and Emma Minshull 
Attendees: Caroline Middleton (CM), Laura Hope (LH), Sue Dale (SD), Nova Wallace (NW) &Laura Ayers (LA)

1. Minutes from last meeting. Agreed 
· CM asked the parent representatives for the feedback from the last meeting re: Children wearing PE kits to school on allocated days- Parent Reps agreed that feedback was positive. CM agreed that it is currently working of the school also.  
· Carpark re-furb was completed on 4th April by Carl Hope, Matt Cornes and Richard Nield- CM thanked them for their hard work. It has made such a difference and speeds up the morning drop off. 

2. Choir- NW
NW enquired the possibility of Choir club returning. CM advise that the staff were covering this after school in their own time. The school is currently short of a midday assistant and the teaching staff are having to cover this and not getting a lunch break in the middle of the day. NW enquired if there was interest could a third party be brought in if parents would be willing to pay for this club? All Parent Reps to enquire to their parent groups whether there would be interest in this and feedback at the next meeting.

3. Quidditch – NW
NW enquired the possibility of Quidditch club returning? NW asked CM to put this to Coach Colin. 
CM advised that she would but is aware that Coach Colin does change the sports in response to the seasons and he also responds to the childrens feedback. 

4. Parents Parking- NW
NW advised that parents parking was causing some issues on the carpark blocking the entrances and the exits making access difficult. Also, there were some families parking on the yellow lines again. CM will put a reminder on the newsletter to all parents and if need be contact PCSO Nick Jarvis.  

5. Standing Item: Friends of Bridgemere
-FOB’s next event is the Refreshment serving at Sports Day this Thursday 9th May and the Pre-Loved uniform sale will be open that day too. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Father’s day gift bag sales will also be communicated soon.  

6. Standing Item: News from School 
· CM advise that the OFSTED report has now been published. 
· Mr Randles has returned from sick leave.
· Mrs Coates is sadly off on long term sick unwell. Mrs Knott has kindly stepped in to help cover. 
· KS1 SATs are this week and KS2 SATs are next week.
· High School Transition days will be occurring for Year 6 Pupils soon. 
7. AOB
· Discussion re: Milldale trip. Feedback was positive, well received by parents. CM Advised it’s a great facility on the doorstep and would be utilised again. SD feedback that a lot of the smaller children struggled with the kit list of what needed to be carried. If parents knew what activities were being undertaken, they then would understand why items were needed. CM will pass this on next time. 

8. Date for the next meeting 
Monday 15th July 6:30pm at the Swan at Wybunbury.

Any agenda items for this meeting please e-mail Laura Hope (lollysewell@yahoo.co.uk) 
